

360 Portage Ave (22) • Winnipeg, Manitoba Canada • R3C 0G8
Telephone / N° de téléphone: (204) 360-3257 • Fax / N° de télécopieur: (204) 360-6147 • baczarnecki@hydro.mb.ca

March 30, 2020

Dr. D. Christle Secretary and Executive Director Public Utilities Board 400-330 Portage Avenue Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 0C4

Dear Dr. Christle:

RE: CENTRA GAS MANITOBA INC. ("CENTRA") 2019/20 GENERAL RATE APPLICATION – WITHDRAWAL OF CENTRA'S FURNACE REPLACEMENT PROGRAM ("FRP") REFUND REVIEW & VARY APPLICATION DATED JANUARY 29, 2020

Centra confirms that it is withdrawing its Application to Review and Vary Order 152/19 dated January 29, 2020, which requested the Public Utilities Board to approve the discontinuation of the FRP Refund of \$0.0259/m³ effective April 1, 2020.

Removal of the FRP Refund would have the effect of increasing customer bills for the months of April through to October 2020, albeit by a small amount, which Centra does not believe is appropriate at this time due to the current COVID-19 situation.

If you have any questions with respect to this submission, please contact the writer at 204-360-3257 or Shannon Gregorashuk at 204-360-4270.

Yours truly,

MANITOBA HYDRO LEGAL SERVICES DIVISION

Per:

BRENT CZARNECKI
Barrister & Solicitor

cc: Bob Peters, PUB Counsel